APCD slocleanair

From: Dorothy Modafferi <tdmod7@icloud.com>

Sent: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 11:51 AM

To: boardclerk@slocleanair.org

Cc: environmentaljustice@coastal.ca.gov

Subject: [EXT]Oceano Dunes State Vehicular Recreation Area (ODSVRA) draft 2021 Annual

Report and Work Plan.

ATTENTION: This email originated from outside the County's network. Use caution when opening attachments or links.

CA State Parks continues to ignore, in some cases illegally making changes to, the Stipulated Order of Abatement,
which was designed to bring particulate matter levels to within regulatory standards on the Oceano Dunes
State Vehicular Recreation Area by December 2023.

CA State Parks continues to delay, make excuses for, and try to make changes to their mandate which is to
decrease the particular matter by previously agreed on dates. Since CA State Parks keeps asking for
extensions and illegally taking down barriers that let riders and campers into areas previously set aside for
plant restoration and dust mitigation, they must increase their mitigation efforts to make up for the losses.

There is NO reason that CA State Parks can continue to delay the dust mitigation efforts. They must be
held accountable. If they cannot adhere to the previously agreed on mitigations, the OHV Park should be shut
down immediately until the mitigations are adhered to.

The Air Pollution District and Mr. Willey need to firmly see that the Stipulated Order of Abatement is adhered
to. That is their job.

Sincerely,

Dorothy Modafferi
Nipomo, CA



